
Summary of Governance Task Force Conference Call #3 
Wed., August 25, 12:30 –1:30 PM ET 

  
Official/designated Task Force members in attendance, and other speakers: Ryan 
Kind, Beth Soholt, Steve Gaw, Maryam Sharif, Tammy Linde, Herb Healy, Doug 
Nazarian, Rob Sinclair, David Meyer (DOE), Craig Glazer and David Whiteley (EIPC), 
Catherine Morris and Caitlin Connelly (Keystone) 
 
Chair Discussion 
Craig Glazer, EIPC liaison, presented EIPC’s thoughts on the Chair decision. He 
emphasized that it is the SSC’s decision, not EIPC’s, but that the PAs have a vested 
interest in the outcome: getting the project done within cost and time constraints of the 
DOE contract. He urges the SSC to have a chair and envisions the following roles for the 
Chair: 

 day to day managerial leadership of SSC and WGs, able to keep things 
moving, serve as point of contact for SSC and WGs too 

 technical knowledge and policy knowledge of transmission planning (to serve 
as a check on EIPC) 

 face of SSC to outside world- media/ publicity 
 
He also pointed out the following with respect to concerns raised about an SSC chair: 

 the influence a Chair may have lessens with the number of issues the SSC 
deals with,  

 if the Chair were from outside the SSC and may need to be paid, DOE said 
that shouldn’t stand in the way. 

 
On the choice of someone from the SSC or not, he suggested a non-SSC member would 
be preferable because it solves the issue of split responsibility, potential bias (the Chair 
would then be able to do shuttle diplomacy) and no one has to give up a seat. It would 
take more time, but may be easier than agreeing on an SSC member. 
 
David Meyer, DOE, reaffirmed his personal position that a chair is needed to insure that 
the SSC deliverables are achieved effectively and on time. 
 
Discussion: 
 differences between an “Executive Director” as described by Craig  and “Chairman of 

the Board” role as envisioned by Task Force members 
 administrative functions versus management functions 
 the concerns about one person speaking for the SSC (with David Meyer raising the 

question of how the SSC would be represented before the press or Congress) 
 concerns about balance if a Chair was from the SSC 
 division of administrative and coordinating duties among the EIPC team 
 suggestion of a Chair rotating among sectors 
 time commitment/ expectations of the SSC members 
 
Craig Glazer highlighted 3 priority questions: 



1) Should there be a Chair as the point of contact for EIPC (David Whiteley) and 
Keystone? 
2) Does this person have additional responsibilities? 
3) Is this person external or internal to the SSC? 
 
A Task Force member suggested that the SSC start with an interim chair from within the 
SSC and decide at a later time if they wanted to continue, but others thought it was 
premature to recommend this. 
 
The Task Force members agreed (i.e. there were no objections) to write up and submit, 
their thinking about the leadership model needed to ensure success for the SSC, including 
the specific duties and responsibilities of a chair(s), or for those unconvinced of the need 
for a chair, how they would envision that the duties that might be undertaken by a chair 
could be covered in an alternative model. Keystone will circulate the comments received  
among the Task Force, so the issue can be taken up on the next call.  
 
 


